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Urban Rappelling— 
Caring For HNA’s 
Landmark Dome



Dear Alumnae and Friends,

Each time I look at the cover photo on this issue of the 
Columns, I am thankful for all of the individuals who 
have been careful stewards of our beautiful buildings and 

grounds. I extend my sincere thanks to our Building Committee, 
chaired by trustee and alumnae parent Jim Bradley, and our 
plant and maintenance staff led by Director of Information 
Technology and School Plant Darren Briner. They have 
thoughtfully planned the various renovations to our facilities—
always with the educational program and the historic character 
of our building in mind. They also have saved our school 

countless dollars through their skill and active participation in the renovations.
On a personal note, as a physics teacher I have enjoyed learning more about facilities 

and technology—not topics typically covered in teacher education and administrative 
training! I am now intimately familiar with terms such as punch lists, asbestos 
abatement, re-grouting mortar, and cornices and drainage systems—to say nothing of 
SMART Boards and bandwidth. On numerous occasions, my physics students have also 
benefitted when I have used photos from the various projects to illustrate concepts and 
engineering. 

The wonderful facilities and technology at the Academy are certainly an impressive 
feature for prospective students and families. We are now well into the admissions season 
for the incoming Class of 2015. Given the strong attendance at our open houses and 
scholarship/placement exam this year, we anticipate being at full enrollment once again 
next fall. 

A strong factor in the success of the Academy has been thoughtful planning on the 
part of our Board of Trustees. At their annual retreat last fall, the Board initiated a new 
long-range planning process that will provide a blueprint for the Academy for the next 
five to 10 years. Our last long-range plan, Momentum, was published in March 2003 
and has been an excellent plan and guide. Various committees of the Board as well as a 
faculty committee will be contributing to the plan and a Steering Committee chaired by 
trustee and alumnae parent Craig Wainscott will oversee the process. All aspects of the 
school will be examined for future needs and trends: Mission and Identity, Curriculum 
and Program, Facilities and Technology, School Image and Marketing, Alumnae 
Relations, Development, Finance and Investment.

In late winter or early spring, we will invite the larger HNA community to give 
input through a survey tool. When you receive notice of this survey, we would greatly 
appreciate your participation. As alumnae and friends, you have a unique experience of 
the core values of the Academy. Your thoughts and ideas will assist us as we shape the 
Academy of the future.

Sincerely,

Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 
Principal
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL



HNA, Online and Ready  
for its Close-Up 
A new admissions video goes live on the Web to capture the  
excitement and unique spirit of life under the dome.

You have just minutes to describe the 
essence of Holy Names Academy to a 
curious stranger. Make that a 13-year-old 
stranger—the easily distracted kind. Ready? 

Easy. Just click the video link on the 
Holy Names Academy website homepage 
—or look on YouTube—and let dozens of 
current and recent HNA students do the 
talking for you. Eight minutes and 
hundreds of choice video vignettes later, 
your adolescent will have a healthy taste of 
the excitement, opportunity, and unique 
spirit of an HNA education.

The Academy’s new admissions-
recruiting video debuted on the Web in 
October (the exact 
address is www.
holynames-sea.org/
Media/HNAVideo.
wmv; on YouTube, 
search for Holy Names 
Academy). Although 
targeted foremost at 
middle-schoolers and 
their parents 
contemplating high-
school choices, the eight-minute video is a 
vibrant, fast-paced introduction to the 
Academy circa 2011 for anyone curious 
about life under the Dome.

“With the popularity of websites 
like Facebook and YouTube, people are 
uploading videos every second of the day,” 
says Admissions and Marketing Director 
Michelle Basilio. “The video gives people 
an opportunity to get to know us, which 
encourages them to come for a visit or 
check out an open house—or it’s a chance 
for an alumna to reconnect with her 
school.”

The video has no narrator and no 
written dialogue, only the unrehearsed 
voices of HNA students and young alums. 
“We don’t script anything, our students 

just speak from their 
hearts and share 
about their 
experience and what 
makes it special,” 
Basilio says. “What I 

often find is that our school is very 
different from what a 7th- or 8th-grade 
student had originally imagined.”

The video’s producers, Seattle-based 
Quantum Productions and Stendal 
Productions, spent hours inside the school 
over the 2009–2010 academic year, 
filming students and teachers in actual 
classroom situations. Additional half-days 
were devoted to capturing athletic and 
social events, such as the annual HNA/
O’Dea New Family Picnic. The narrative 
flow is woven from one-on-one interviews, 
conducted with a wide range of students 
in the Le Sorelle Music Center’s recording 
studios.

“For us, being able to work on a school 
video, interviewing such sharp, interesting 

students, is pure joy,” says producer Becky 
Stendal. “Holy Names Academy is the one 
place we are allowed to really unleash our 
creativity, and that makes the process so 
worthwhile.”

Capturing the essence of a 131-year-old 
Academy for tech-savvy young women of 
the 21st century is a tall order. “You really 
can’t bottle and market the experience at 
Holy Names Academy,” Basilio says, “but 
you can give a glimpse of it. And now we’re 
even working with our videographer on the 
idea of filming in 3-D for the next version!”

The new video uses a popular technique of 
“capturing” still photos from daily school 
activities and sending them to a mobile 
phone. View the video to see it!
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The Fruits of Stewardship
A checklist of the most recent major projects 
to keep HNA’s historic building thriving as a 
21st-century education center:

•	SMART Boards installed in 
all classrooms

•	Hardwood floors refinished

•	New Business Office  
spaces built; Auction  
Office renovated

•	Security upgraded 
(cameras, cardkey entry)

•	All electrical services consolidated

•	Studio art labs renovated and 
technology integrated

•	Computer lab and classroom 
hardware and software upgraded

When the job soars 145 feet into the sky, a squeegee on a stick won’t suffice. 

Cleaning the Academy’s towering landmark 
dome may seem at first glimpse a prosaic task. 
But when it rose to the top of the school’s 

housekeeping to-do list for summer 2010, the Board 
of Trustees Building Committee turned to innovative 
solutions—in keeping with a custom of dedicated, 
sometimes creative stewardship of the school’s historic 
building. In this case, it was spend more to save more. 
And hire a bunch of mountain climbers.
“The dome is such a big part of our school and  
our identity,” explains Darren Briner, Director of 
Information Technology and School Plant. “It makes  
a huge impression on people. And it was starting to 
look run down.”
About a dozen years ago, serious leaks in the  
42-foot-diameter dome had to be sealed. Addition of 
waterproofing material stemmed the leaks, but also  
had the unfortunate downside of making the roof 
sticky—accumulating dirt and grime that gradually 
contributed to the appearance of a dowdy dome. 

A Legacy of Creative Stewardship: 
Preserving the Dome

 “We’ve tried numerous  
		     approaches to cleaning it  
       over the years…”
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•	Academic Office software upgraded 
(PowerSchool online grade system)

•	First-floor hallway flooring replaced

•	New classroom desks installed

•	Reception, Planned Giving, Executive 
Assistant offices renovated

All Things Under the Dome
How well do you know HNA’s dome?

•	 From the roof of the building, the 
dome rises 48 feet; the cross atop 
the dome ascends another 20 feet. 
From the top of the cross to ground 
level is 145 feet.

•	 The dome was not an addition; it 
was part of the original plans for 
the Academy, designed in 1905 
by architect Albert Breitung and 
completed in 1908. The interior of 
the dome is entirely constructed of 
fir wood.

•	 The familiar Christmas lights, as 
well as the cables and pulleys that 
support them, remain in place year 
round. Replacing the cable rigging 
was part of the summer 2010 dome 
renovation project.

•	 The annual tradition of lighting the 
Christmas lights during the Deck 
the Dome celebration—an honor 
for which supporters vie at the 
annual CHEER! Auction—requires 
the winning bidders to actually 
climb into the dome. That’s where 
the only electrical switch for the 
lights is found.

•	Dome exterior repainted with dirt-repellant material

•	Lighting system on dome replaced

•	Gymnasium roof replaced

•	Admissions and Assistant Principals’ offices renovated

•	Library hallway flooring replaced

“We’ve tried numerous approaches 
to cleaning it over the years, but just 
couldn’t get the results we really wanted,” 
Briner says. “So this year, the Building 
Committee made the decision to go ahead 
and repaint the entire dome. And by 
changing the material 
to a new paint that has 
a dirt-repelling gloss on 
it, we hope that simply 
cleaning the dome every 
year will get a lot better 
results.”

By using a higher-
end gloss paint, the 
Building Committee 
hopes to see substantial 
savings on the cost of 
maintaining the dome in 
future years.

Current members 
of the HNA Building 
Committee are 
Jim Bradley, Phil 
Hasenkamp, Ed Pillitteri, Mark Smedley, 
and Craig Wainscott, as well as three 
members of the school staff: Briner, 
Principal Liz Swift ’71, and Business 
Manager Dorothy Crean.

The twin commitment to savings  
while maintaining stewardship of the 
Academy building similarly inspired the 
choice of a small, Seattle-based firm of 

mountain climbers to perform the 
summer’s dome work.

To erect temporary scaffolding around 
the dome would cost the school upwards 
of $50,000. By instead employing CTB 
Consulting—a Seattle-based firm whose 

expertise in high-
altitude climbing has 
helped hang banners 
at Safeco Field and 
paint TV transmission 
towers atop Queen 
Anne Hill—the 
school solved another 
maintenance puzzle 
and provided quite 
a summer viewing 
spectacle for its 
Capitol Hill neighbors 
(see cover photo).

“It is a core 
tenet of our school’s 
mission statement,” 
says Principal Liz 

Swift, “that we are pledged ‘to preserve 
the lasting values of our tradition while we 
design the Academy of the future.’ One of 
the most visible and tangible signs of that 
commitment is in the innovative work of 
our Building Committee and the school’s 
dedicated maintenance staff.”
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Picture of the dome interior with the 
ladder to the top.



 
 

Incoming Ninth Grade  
Legacy Students
Generations of young women have graduated from Holy Names 
Academy during its 130-year history. Each fall new students, 
many of them legacies, pass through the front doors, walk 
through the halls, climb up and down the stairs, and study in 
the same classrooms as their relatives before them. Many have 
sisters who are currently attending or have recently graduated, 
while others may have great-aunts or great-grandmothers whose 
class photos may be their only connection. 
9th-grade legacy students, whose mothers attended HNA, are pictured 
(counterclockwise): Anna Lewis (Suzanne Jergens Lewis ’85), Diana 
Saari (Pamelyn McMillan Saari ’84 ), Jacqueline Au (Dunice Ling Au ’76), 
Jennifer Cho (Veronica Chang Cho ’79), Natalie Platt (Therese McKee 
Platt ’79 ), Ruby Riddell (Carol Jelinek ’81), Molly Whaley (Monica Hardy 
Whaley ’78 ), and Kayla Dokken (Amber Wilhoit Dokken ’89). Mother’s 
name and year of graduation from HNA follow the student’s name.

Other legacies from the Class of 2014, whose great-grandmothers, 
grandmothers, or mothers attended HNA or other SNJM schools, 
include (back row, left to right): McKenna Buck (grandmother – Colleen 
Riley Buck ’53 IM – Immaculate HS, and sister Jody Buck ’09), Claire 
McCarthy (great-grandmother – Theresa Scalzo Gai ’39), Madeline 
McDonald (grandmother – Carol Thompson McDonald ’51), Carrie 
Diedrich (grandmother – Rose Knecht Diedrich ’51), Madison Carleton 
(great-grandmother – Marie McCarthy O’Hearn ’31 and grandmother – 
Maureen O’Hearn Carleton ’56), Emily Perry (grandmother – Marylen 
Powers Fitzgerald ’53); (front row, l. to r.): Madaline Hozack (great-
grandmother – Rose Anne Carr ’18, St. Mary’s Academy, Portland, OR), 
Francesca Reeves (grandmother – Lucia Francesca Demarte Johnson ’55), 
Madison Offe (mother - Kathleen DiLembo Offe ’81 SMA – St. Mary’s 
Academy, Portland, OR).
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Since 1908, the Holy Names Academy dome 
has been a constant in Seattle’s ever-changing 
skyline, but vantage points for capturing it on 
film are limited. The most common images are 
shot from the ground up—where tree branches 
interfere with a clean shot. Limited views of 
the dome can be captured from windows on 
the fourth floor of the building; for those with 
a telephoto lens, the water tower in Volunteer 
Park offers an eastward-facing skyline view. 

After the completion of its power washing 
and repainting in summer 2010, the landmark 
was ready for its close-up. Sandy and Fred 
Cavazos, parents of Raquel Cavazos ’12, are 
owners/operators of Above the Rest Aerial Photography, Inc.,  
and the professionals who undertook the unusual photo shoot. 
Fred Cavazos arrived at HNA on a sunny, windless summer 
morning, parked his vehicle in the back lot, and proceeded to 
unload an18-foot, non-motorized, helium-filled blimp from  

inside the covered trailer. The patented, self-leveling  
blimp system remained tethered to him, allowing 
maneuverability. Suspended from the blimp was a 
remote-controlled, high-resolution digital camera;  
a wireless transmitter enabled Cavazos to compose 
images from ground level, thus providing 
extraordinary views of the dome.

Above the Rest Aerial Photography, Inc. has 
offered a unique perspective to aerial photography in 
Seattle and the Greater Puget Sound area since 1995. 
The couple composes low-level aerial photographs 
that showcase private and commercial real-estate 
buildings and property. They are able to photograph 
at low altitudes, from 10 to 500 feet, much lower 

than can be captured from traditional aircraft. Their customers 
include commercial and residential real-estate brokers and 
developers, construction companies, and environmental firms. 
To find out more about Above the Rest Aerial Photography. visit 
www.atrphoto.com.

Viewpoint: Above the Dome—How Did We Get These Photos? 



An enthusiastic group of current parents, alumnae, alumnae 
parents, trustees, and HNA student ambassadors devoted five 
evenings in October to phoning over 3,000 HNA alumnae, 
inviting them to be a part of this year’s Annual Giving program. 
The evening was a huge success and callers raised over $40,000 
in donations for our Annual Giving Program! As of today, we 
are well on our way toward reaching our Annual Giving goal 
of $600,000 in cash. Participation by all members of the HNA 
community—including the Board of Trustees, the Alumnae 
Board, the faculty and staff, and by over 98% of the parents of 
current students— has made this possible.

Thanks so much to the following volunteers who so generously gave of  
their time for our 2010 Fall Phonathon: Bill Bakamis, Brieana Beltran ’11, 
Esther Beltran, Mary Beard, Alaina Bever ’12, Julia Brueggeman ’12, Bill 
Budigan, Suzie Burke ’61, Tanya Button, Doreen Centioli McTigue ’61, Mark 

Crollard, Michaela Crollard ’12, Lucinda Daly, Ed Dauer, Emily Dauer ’12,  
Mark Dean, Sophie DeGroot ’12, Lorena Sandoval Denny ’89, Reilly Dever ’12, 
Myra Faust, Elizabeth Fawthrop ’04, Victoria Ferrulli ’11, Cathie Fowler, Aoife 
Gallagher ’00, Gigi Gilman, Emily Glueck, Kassie Goforth ’90, Sheryl Gudaitis, 
Sandy Gunder, Annie Welch Hawksford ’83, Mary Herche, Linda Hilliard, Tracy 
Hilliard ’95, Gwen Holt, Pia Jacobs ’11, Nicole Johnson ’11, Tricia Johnson, Karla 
Kay Russell ’61, Maddie Koh ’13, Mimi Krsak ’69, Monica Lake, Kim Martin, 
Martin and Terre Martinez, Maria Perez Mason ’72, Caitlin McHugh ’02, Baillie 
Metcalf-Dowell ’11, Nickole Metcalf ’87, Nate Miles, Frances O’Brien, Gerrie 
O’Leary ’04, Kate Osterfeld ’68, Sandra McWalter Payton ’61, Diana Perkinson, 
Anna Peterson ’11, Kris Peterson, Demi Prokorym ’12, Camille Ralston, Paula 
Raschko, Rylie Robles ’11, Abby Robinson ’13, Lee Rombough, Heidi Safadago 
’00, Joan Spiller Saxton ’61, Sarah Servin ’11, Jennifer Bosa Sorensen ’00, 
Sister Rosemary Perisich ’56, Kayli Schulz ’12, Christie Sheehan Spielman ’68, 
Betts Steele ’70, Liz Eldredge Swift ’71, Bianca Topacio ’11, Sam Verhovek, 
Renee Wahlman ’12, Sarah Walker ’97, Catherine Waszak ’04, Patricia Money 
Welsh ’53, Monica Hardy Whaley ’78, Mike Whitlock, Carly Woo ’12, and Emily 
Zshornack-Topacio

Fall Phonathon a Huge Success Due to our Incredible Volunteers!
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Cara Lohman ‘13, left, Cindy Oh Lohman  ‘80, center, and Cindy’s mother, 
Teresa Oh, at the 2010 State Basketball tournament.

It’s a Family Affair
To Cindy Lohman ’80, Holy Names Academy is like a beloved 

family recipe, a culinary treat to be shared and savored—year 
after year after year—at holidays and festive gatherings.

“You never want to forget it or lose the recipe, and you want 
to make sure someone is carrying it on in the family and passing 
it down,” Lohman told a gathering of HNA donors in September. 
Lohman and daughter Cara Lohman ’13, currently a 10th grader 
at the Academy, together provided a multi-generational keynote to 
the school’s Annual Giving Kick Off celebration at the Sand Point 
Country Club, hosted by Principal Liz Swift ’71 and the HNA 
Board of Trustees.

The Kick Off event honors current school parents who 
significantly support the Annual Giving fund, which for 2010-
2011 has a goal of $600,000 to provide financial aid for deserving 
students; enhanced faculty, staff and coaches’ salaries; and 
support for special building or school projects. 

“HNA shapes our young women to be the best that they  
can be, not only for themselves but also for others,” Cindy 
Lohman said. “I think it’s contagious to want to help and inspire 
other women.”

During her two-decade-plus career as a regional sales manager 
for Xerox, she said, “The relationships formed at HNA helped me 
in the business world and personally. I knew how to work well 
with women and truly wanted to help mentor other women who I 
knew had the potential for greatness.”

Daughter Cara told the gathering that after just one year 
walking under the Dome, she, too, has begun to feel the special 
connection to a tradition of values and inspiration that is the 
hallmark of an Academy education. Her aunt, Diane Oh Yee ’81, 
also attended HNA along with sister Cindy.

“Sometimes when I am walking on the second floor,” 
said Cara Lohman, “I can’t help but think about how many 

generations of high school girls before me have passed through 
those big front doors, walked through the same halls, and sat in 
the same classrooms.”

“It is interesting and great to know that after 130 years, Holy 
Names is still going strong and helping smart, talented, and kind 
young ladies become leaders.”

Becoming a school parent as well as alum, Cindy Lohman 
said, provides her with new opportunities to participate in a 
growing family tradition. “I am now an HNA parent and proud 
of it. I am able to support the school in other ways than before, 
and that, in my mind, has added a whole new ingredient to this 
already great recipe.”



2010 HNA Golf Tournament

Close to 100 HNA golf enthusiasts — including alumnae, 
faculty members, current and alumnae parents, trustees and 
friends — turned out on September 20 for our fourth annual 
HNA Community Golf Tournament. Participants had the 
opportunity to golf at Bear Creek Country Club and to share a 
great day of golf, camaraderie and fun with our HNA community. 
The event included golf, lunch, contests and prizes, and an awards 
banquet — all to benefit the HNA Scholarship Endowment 
Fund. Thanks to the generosity of the sponsors, raffle donors, and 
players themselves, the event raised $15,000.

Plans are already 
under way for our fifth 
annual tourney  
which will take place 
on September 19, 
2011, at Bear Creek 
Country Club.

The Academy 
extends thanks to the 
Title Sponsor for the  
golf tournament, 
Union Bank, for three 
consecutive years of 
generous support.
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Top left: Congratulations to our 2010 low-gross foursome, pictured left to 
right, Daniel Pollock, Robert Williams, Chris Merrywell, and Jim Owens from 
Union Bank. Their names will be engraved on the coveted Champions trophy!

Middle left: Gail Nunn, Suzanne O’Loane Highley ‘66, Wendy Godfrey, and 
Rodi Hartney O’Loane ’65. 

Bottom left: Dick Case, Mary McCoy Case ’67, Larry Hebner, and Patty Wells 
Hebner ’61. 

Above: Past HNA trustees Marie Cain, Nancy Sorensen ’69, and Josephine 
Tamayo Murray ’69. 



Endowment Reception Fosters 
Inspiring Connections

Donors to many of HNA’s named family endowments, as 
well as members of the Leontine Heritage Society, were united 
with HNA students who currently benefit from their respective 
endowment’s financial support at the eighth annual Endowment 
Reception, held in the Parlors at the Academy on October 7, 2010. 
The educations of many of the young women are supported by 
the same endowment throughout the students’ four years at the 
Academy. By fostering a direct connection between Academy 
endowment donors and the current generation of students they 
help underwrite, the reception annually inspires an outpouring 
of gratitude for the financial aid provided, particularly at a time 
of exceptional need for many HNA families. And the occasion 
invariably proves inspiring to donors attending, who learn directly 
of the future leaders they are helping to shape.

Above: Mary Ellen Switter Estes ’56, who established the Patricia  
Switter McCormack ’60 Science Fund in memory of her sister, with Leilani 
Roberson ’12.

Top right: Bette Loggins Sifferman ’41, with Skylyn West ’13, supports the 
Carrie Ohmer Sifferman Family Memorial Scholarship, which was created in 
memory of Bette’s mother-in-law.

Top middle: Donald and Carmel Shaver Camerini ’56, members of the 
Leontine Heritage Society, with Clare Corrigan ’11 and Shawna Jones ’11.

Bottom middle: Bob and Dorothy McBurney Fouty ’50, who established the 
McBurney-Fouty Scholarship in 2004, with Truccia Ong ’13.

Bottom right: Janet Goldsmith Cleary ’86 meets with Kaytlin Woo ’13, 
recipient of the Goldsmith Family Endowment.
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Holiday Lights Glow  
at Deck the Dome 2010

December 4 found the 
garland-bedecked halls of 
HNA ringing with the sounds 
of the holidays as alumnae, 
friends, and current and past 
parents enjoyed an evening of 
frenzied bidding, sumptuous 
eating and joyful music 
at Deck the Dome 2010. 
Raising funds—so that the 
Theatre Department can 
upgrade lighting equipment 
and software in our beloved 
auditorium/theater—led to 
spirited bidding on such items 

as a chance to unleash your inner “Gleek” with a recording session 
in the HNA recording studio, a fabulous night at the Sorrento 
Hotel, a midweek “Ski-cation” at Crystal Mountain, and much, 
much more! 

Marga Pilliteri was this year’s recipient of the Dorothy 
McBurney Fouty ’50 Volunteer of the Year award, presented 
during the event. A professional interior designer, Marga has 
volunteered countless hours to renovation and preservation 
projects on our historic building over the last decade—from 
choosing paint colors for classrooms, offices, hallways, and the 

The HNA String Quartet accompanied the Vocal Ensemble and the 
Father/Daugher Choir. 

Mary Silva Whittaker ’75 and her husband, Donald, pictured left, visited 
with Jo-Ann Pizzello Kelly ’66, HNA Board of Trustees President, and her 
husband, John, in the decorated hallways at Deck the Dome.

auditorium to selecting furniture for student desks and guiding 
the choice and placement of artwork. 

“As I reflected on Marga’s years of service,” said Principal 
Liz Swift ’71 in presenting the honor, “I realized that virtually 
every room in this building bears some of her creativity and 
handiwork.”

Charles and Peggy Rogers (Kimberly ’11 and Christina ’07) 
had dome-lighting privileges as high bidders on the item “Flip the 
Switch to Light the Dome” at last spring’s CHEER! Auction 2010. 
While she accompanied the winning couple to our landmark 
dome, the HNA Archivist, Sister Ann Cornelia Sullivan, SNJM, 
regaled Charles and Peggy with stories about our school’s history. 
When they turned on the lights, cheers erupted from the crowd 
below.

In keeping with tradition, music was an important part of 
the evening. The HNA String Quartet set the tone, filling the 
parlors with beautiful melodies as guests arrived. Later, the Vocal 
Ensemble, the Parent/Daughter Orchestra, and the illustrious 
Father/Daughter Choir provided further entertainment, putting 
everyone in the holiday spirit! 

It takes many hands to make a success of an event like Deck 
the Dome. To all who participated, thank you! Through the 
generosity of our community, the auditorium will have more light 
and the future of HNA will be even brighter.



The Goldsmith Heritage
The association of Hugh and Annajean “Skitty” 

Goldsmith with Holy Names Academy—43 years 
and counting—began when their first daughter, 
Jill Goldsmith Routt, enrolled in 1967. Jill ’71 was 
followed by Dorothy ’78, Nancy ’80, and Janet ’86. 
Then came the granddaughters: Monica Routt ’96, 
Alyson Routt ’00, and Dorothy Routt ’03 (Jill’s 
daughters); Joanna Suelzle ’05 (Nancy’s daughter), 
and Aubrey Goldsmith ’05 (daughter of Kathleen 
Schwaegler Goldsmith ’77).

When Hugh and Skitty’s daughter Dorothy died 
in a tragic accident in 1982, memorial gifts were 
directed to a future scholarship. Skitty passed away 
in 2008, followed by Hugh in August 2010. Gifts 
in their memory have helped augment the Goldsmith Family 
Endowed Scholarship, which will benefit young women at the 
Academy in perpetuity. The endowment came full circle in 
October 2010 when Janet Goldsmith Cleary met the first 
Goldsmith Scholar at the school’s annual Endowment Reception. 

Explains Jill Goldsmith Routt, “Holy Names Academy enables 
the fulfillment of our family’s dream: to instill the legacy of our 

Catholic faith and traditions, while equipping our young women 
with skillsets for life’s future endeavors.”

Hugh and Annajean Goldsmith were valued members of the 
HNA community, and their heritage, spanning so many years and 
so many young women, lives on to honor their memories.

The family gathered to celebrate the 50th wedding anniversary of Hugh 
and Skitty Goldsmith in September 2000.
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What’s New?

CHEER! is Online
Make your reservations and donations and stay up on  
all the latest CHEER! news at our new auction website at  
http://holynames-sea.maestroweb.org. 

Check back throughout the year for item updates and MORE!

Table Captains
Becoming a table captain is an easy and fun way to make your 
CHEER! experience more meaningful.  Each table seats 10 
guests, and a table captain fills the seats. You do not have to 
host (pay for) the table—you are just contacting other HNA 
families to complete the table.  You can fill the table with 
parents of students in the same class, sports teams, drama or 
music friends!

CHEER! Sponsorship Opportunities
We extend an opportunity to you to help support Holy Names  
by becoming a CHEER! Auction sponsor. CHEER! Sponsorship 
offers a unique advertising opportunity for you or your 
business.  Over  400 people attend the CHEER! auction, in 
addition to the many current and alumnae Holy Names families 
who will see your support listed in our catalog, on our website, 
and in our annual report. All proceeds from our CHEER! Auction 
go towards scholarship endowment! 

Please contact Mary Pennylegion for more information:  
(206) 720-7809  or mpennylegion@holynames-sea.org.

An evening of  
      curious 
happenings 
    and nonsense!
Saturday, March 26, 2011
McAteer Lee Gymnasium

Benefiting HNA’s  
Scholarship Endowment

Save the Date

Your CHEER! Auction Staff:

Margy Pepper ’74:  
mpepper@holynames-sea.org / (206) 720-7808

Mary Pennylegion ’81:  
mpennylegion@holynames-sea.org / (206) 720-7809



2010-2011  
HNA Alumnae Board

Betts Steele ’70 
President
Sheila Sifferman Marie ’68 
Vice President
Annie Wickwire Delucchi ’82 
Secretary
Jill Eagle ’02  
Treasurer
Jennifer Mazzoni Pierce ’93 
Past President

Alisa Artis ’85
Sarah Hesketh Cardinal ’85
Trish Thoensen Coleman ’73
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Rosemary O’Grady Easter ’60
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Kassie Goforth ’90
Laura Kohl Greenberg ’92
Kathleen Hewitt Kennedy ’60
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Celeste McDonell ’73
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Director of Alumnae Relations
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Dear Alumnae,
We are blessed this year with a wonderfully enthusiastic 

Alumnae Board! Nine new members were added to the 
returning core board members—for a total of 28 talented 
women. Many hands make light work, and we’ll make use 
of everyone with our very full agenda this year: Basketball, 
Homecoming, a Wine Tasting event, the Puppet Show, the 
50th Year/50PLUS Reunion, and the ever-popular Alumnae 
Luncheon (returning to the Inglewood Country Club on 
March 5, 2011). 

We are looking at a variety of new ideas to connect 
alumnae with the students at the Academy through 

community service as well as engaging current seniors in Young Alumnae activities to 
maintain the strong connection so many graduates have to this community. 

I was reading an article about healthy aging recently; one of the key attributes of a 
long life is involvement in a social network.  How lucky we are that we have such an active 
alumnae association which provides this opportunity to our graduates, both recent and not 
so recent. Those friendships that were forged in the halls sustain and strengthen us as we 
go about living.

I am looking forward to a great year of alumnae events!

Betts Steele ’70
President, HNA Alumnae Board 2010-2011

The HNA Alumnae Board increased its membership by nine this year. New members pictured are,  
front row, left to right: Maria Perez Mason ’72, Jennifer Bosa Sorensen ’00, Lorena Sandoval Denny ’89, 
Jonete Waters Rehmke ’68; back row, l. to r.: Kassie Goforth ’90, Cheryl Conners Pinsoneault ’88, Sarah 
Walker ’97, Sarah Hesketh Cardinal ’85. Not pictured: Lisa Ursino Pavitt ’72.
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Continued on page 15

1940s
Alumnae visit HNA – Sister Ilene Clark, SNJM ’43, pictured on 
the right, gave a school tour to Maureen Pekar (left), daughter of 
Annabel Mangin Branigan ’39 (center) and Rosemary Branigan 
’44 (rear), when they visited in summer 2010. Maureen and 
Annabel were visiting from California. It had been nearly 60 years 
since Annabel had seen the school.

The Distinguished Alumnae Selection committee has selected 
Sister Jean Fallon, MM ’47 and Pamela Hyde Gibbons ’76 
as the honorees for 2011. They will be honored at the annual 
Alumnae Luncheon in March. (For luncheon details see page 
18.) Sister Jean Fallon will be recognized for Achievement 
in Professional Career and Pamela Gibbons for Outstanding 
Commitment to Community. 

Sister Jean Fallon has devoted her life to peace and justice 
issues. After graduating from the Academy, she entered the 
novitiate of the Maryknoll Sisters in New York City. While there, 
she studied Japanese at the Yale University Institute of Foreign 
Languages, then moved to Japan where she served various parishes 
of the Kyoto diocese for 23 years.  During a return to the U.S. of 
several years, she joined the World Awareness Group that fostered 
better understand of global situations. Returning to Japan, she 
continued her dedication to peace and justice issues, serving on 
the Catholic Justice and Peace Committee, the NCC Peace and 
Nuclear Issues Committee, and 
several subgroups of the Peace 
Committee. Sister Jean currently 
works in the Maryknoll Office for 
Global Concerns at United Nations 
headquarters in New York. Last year, 
she travelled to Palestine with the 
Christian Peacemaker Team three 
times, and is involved with Israeli/
Palestinian solutions.

In 2006, while running her 
own fabrication business, Pamela 
Hyde Gibbons realized that there 
were not enough skilled workers 
to meet the growing demand for 
unique production from the interior design industry. In 2008, she 
founded Sew Right, Inc., a not-for-profit school for interior-design 
fabrication and upholstery. 

“We are the only organization in the Albuquerque, NM, region 
to provide much-needed training in this trade,” Pamela says. “We 
want to offer those facing economic hardship an alternative where 
hours are flexible, the work is profitable, and opportunities abound 
as a result of specializing in an almost forgotten art.”

The organization provides much needed sewing skills to 
underprivileged individuals seeking a profitable and high-demand 
profession. Students receive training in basic sewing, craft and 
upholstery techniques, and advanced business courses, providing 
them with marketable skills and means of financial self-support. To 
find out more about the program, visit www.sewrightinc.com.

Pamela Hyde Gibbons ’76 — 
2011 Distinguished Alumna

Now will I praise these famous women…each in her own time. All these  

are glorious…each illustrious.     – SIRACH 44

Sister Jean Fallon, MM ’47—2011 Distinguished Alumna

Sister Jean spoke to senior Theology classes in the fall of 2010 of her 
experiences in Palestine.

W i n t e r  2 0 1 1  /  P a g e  1 3

Notable Women

2011 Distinguished Alumnae Named



Laura Snowden ’09 Receives Young Alum Award
Laura Snowden ’09 

was honored with the 
2011 Young Alumna 
Community Service 
award for her leadership 
and service, primarily 
with Shirts Across 
America, an organization 
founded by high-school 
and college students to 
assist with the rebuilding 
of homes in the after-
math of Hurricane Katrina in New Orleans and Mississippi. Laura’s 
work on this project began when she was at HNA and continues at 
Santa Clara University, where she is currently a sophomore. For the 
past three years, she has raised funds, travelled to New Orleans to 
rebuild houses, and encouraged others to do the same. Most 
recently, she led a group to New Orleans at the end of last year. 

In addition to Shirts Aross America, Laura has participated 
in other community service projects at Santa Clara, working 
with children whose relatives are incarcerated and taking food to 
outpatients living in the Tenderloin district in San Francisco. 

Laura was unable to attend the reception due to her work as a 
residence-hall community facilitator at Santa Clara. Her mother, 
Jeanine Snowden, attended in her place. Laura’s sister, Karen, is a 
current HNA student, Class of 2013.

Starting the New Year  
at HNA—Young Alumnae 
Reception

Classmates who graduated from HNA in the past five years 
celebrated “the new year with old friends” at the Young Alumnae 
Reception early in January. Current teachers and alumnae board 
members joined in the fun; the class of 2010 had the highest 
attendance.

Several young alums who attended the reception are:

Top: From the Class of 2010, left to right, Nailah Dodd, Paige Robinett, Cassie 
Pless, Karissa Braxton, and Brooke Burns.

Top center: Others from the Class of 2010, l. to r., Sarah Trapp, Corey 
Hubbard, and Nicole Simard.

Bottom center: Kristin Egbert ’07, Kelsey Meyer ’08, and Lina Delmastro ’08.

Bottom: Gretchen Lomboy ’10, Madeleine Dauer ’10, and Rachel Storz ’09.
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Continued on page 16

Continued from page 13

Goin’ to the Chapel
Congratulations to the following alumnae and their spouses 
who exchanged their marriage vows in the chapel at Holy 
Names Academy in 2010:
Jenny Doerr ’04 and Daniel Bellin, August 21
Andrea Genord ’01 and David Anthony, August 28
Morgan Brannon ’01, and Sean Henderson, November 6
Stephanie Holt ’02 and David Lesser, November 20

1950s
Class of 1951 Update: We will celebrate our 60th reunion at the 
50th Year/50PLUS Mass and reception on Saturday, May 14, 2011. 
Following the festivities at HNA we will meet at the home of Mary 
Ellen Harkins Ott, just a short walk from the school, for a potluck 
luncheon.
About 20 classmates meet on the last Thursday of the month for 
either lunch or dinner. The past three months they have dined 
at the Tutta Bella restaurants, owned by Mary Kinsella Fugere’s 
son, Joe. Joe was recently honored by President Obama for his 
small-business success; he is also very generous with his mother’s 
classmates, treating us to complimentary drinks and dessert. 
Classmates who would like to join us, or for more information 
about our reunion, can contact Class Rep Pat Cavin, patcavin@
comcast.net or (206) 282-6828.
Antonia Brown Lowden ’51 is a studio artist who works in 
multiple media, including weaving, tapestries, painting, and 
jewelry design. She has been active in the arts scene in Reno, NV, 
for many years. In fall 2010, Sierra Nevada College presented 
an exhibit of her sculptural works, entitled Sticks and Stones. In 
1999 Antonia began an award-winning program called Artouring; 
it took convention visitors and local groups to see local artists 
working in their studios. The program was praised for improving 
the cultural life of the community. Artouring became a non-profit 
organization in August 2009, at which time Antonia retired to 
advisory status and returned to her studio work, new commissions, 
and exhibitions. Visit www.antonialowdendesign.com for more 
information about Antonia’s work.

1960s 
Theresa Fujiwara ’69 has been named to the Seattle Public Library 
board of trustees. She has 35 years of experience in the public and 
private sectors in health and human services and has worked for 
former Seattle Mayors Paul Schell and Norm Rice. She currently 
works as a strategy and policy advisor for the White Center 
Community Development Association—the designated lead agency 
for the Annie E. Casey Foundation’s Making Connections initiative.

Catching Up With…
Father William Treacy— 
HNA’s Chaplain from 1952 to 1964

Some 300 guests joined Father 
William Treacy at Seattle University 
in October for a 50th-year celebration 
of Challenge, an award-winning, 
30-minute program that aired weekly 
on Seattle’s KOMO-TV on Sunday 
evenings from 1960 to 1974. The 
premise of the ecumenical program 
was to build a better understanding 
of different religions. Father Treacy 

was appointed by Archbishop Thomas Connolly to serve as 
a panelist, along with Rabbi Raphael Levine and Protestant 
minister Dr. Martin Goslin. For 14 years, the three discussed 
religious issues through an interfaith dialogue, always 
respecting the views of each other. 

In 1968, Father Treacy and Rabbi Levine began a multi-
faith retreat center near Stanwood, WA; it is now known 
as Camp Brotherhood. The non-profit retreat center is an 
inclusive, interfaith organization that offers facilities for 
educational, spiritual, and experiential programs. Some 130 
non-profit groups utilize the facility annually. Over the years, 
buildings and outdoor facilities were added to the center. 
They included overnight accommodations, a dining hall, 
chapel, swimming pool, soccer and football fields. Today, 
the former dairy farm remains a hobby farm with vegetable 
gardens and farm animals. 

On January 1, 2011 
Camp Brotherhood 
became the Cascadia 
Center at Camp 
Brotherhood, forming a 
partnership with Seattle 
University School of 
Theology and Ministry 
to bring new programs 
and communities to 
the center. The event 
at Seattle University 
included a call to support this new venture.

Now in his 90s, Father Treacy continues to inspire others 
toward world peace through our interconnectedness, by our 
actions and faith. He offers this prayer that expresses the 
foundation of interconnectedness:

Father, the hand of your loving care extends beyond the 
boundaries of race or nation to the hearts of all who live. May 
the walls which prejudice raises between us crumble beneath the 
shadow of your outstretched arm.

For more information about the facility and its programs, 
visit www.campbrotherhood.com. Father Treacy can be 
reached at Camp Brotherhood at Cascadia Center, 24880 
Brotherhood Road, Mount Vernon, WA 98274.
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Father Treacy, while HNA Chaplain, 
serves Communion in the chapel.



Continued from page 15 Her first poetry chapbook, Without, was also released in 2010 
from Finishing Line Press as part of the New Women’s Voices 
Chapbook series. Julie’s second collection of lyric essays, In Lieu 
of Flowers, received the Linda Bruckheimer Series in Kentucky 
Literature in 2009 and will be published by Sarabande Books 
this year. Julie is a third-year doctoral student and graduate 
teaching fellow in the Humanities Department at the University of 
Louisville. She lives with her partner, Angie Griffin, and their two 
cats, in Louisville, KY. 
Kristin Duvall Pavon ’99 married Michael Pavon in August 2010 
in Seattle. Following the wedding, the couple took a two-week 
honeymoon through Italy, Greece, and Croatia. They now live in 
San Diego, CA, and look forward to starting a family soon.
Marie Beasley Simonds ‘99 
writes that her life has been a bit 
hectic lately since she and her 
husband, Jeff, had their second 
child, Jackson Christopher 
Simonds, on February 15, 
2010. He weighed 8 pounds 5 
ounces and was 21 inches long. 
Their other son, Peyton, turned 
3 in May. Marie says, ‘’It is 
wonderful and we are enjoying 
our time with our new family!”  

2000s 
Lynne Erickson Shamay ’01 and her husband, Eric, were married 
in May 2010 in Eugene, OR. He is completing his Ph.D in 
Chemistry at the University of Oregon. Lynne is employed as 
an Advising Attorney-Decision Writer with the Social Security 
Administration’s Office of Disability Adjudication and Review, also 
in Eugene. Lynne has lived in Eugene since graduating from law 
school and passing the Washington bar exam in August 2007.
Ashley Warcola ’02 and husband, Lieutenant Junior Grade 
Patrick Street, were pictured on page 100, under Weddings, in the 
July 2010 edition of Town & Country magazine. Patrick wore his 
military dress uniform and Ashley wore Vera Wang. The couple 
was married in Seattle and now live in Corpus Christi, TX. 
Kady Glessner ’04 and Lindsay 
Meyer ’07 represented the USA 
in the 2010 World Rowing 
Championships in November 
at Lake Karapiro, New Zealand. 
Kady set the pace as stroke (seat 
8) in the Women’s 8+ boat, which 
took first. Kady graduated from 
Northeastern University in 2008 
and now trains with USRowing 
in Princeton, NJ. Lindsay, a 
junior at Stanford University, 
competed in the single sculls 
at the World Championships 
and finished 10th overall. She 
rows for Stanford and competed for the USA, finishing fifth in the 
women’s quad, at the 2008 Beijing Olympic Games. 

1980s 
Lisa Barre ’80, pictured center, had the good fortune to win a 
visit to the HNA dome from her class reunion raffle drawing last 
summer. The Class of 1980 raised $884 for the Class Reunion 
Endowment Fund. Joining Lisa on the “trip to the top” were, in 
front, left to right, her niece, Emily Baron, and Sirena (C.C.) 
Merfalen ’09; and in back, left to right, Mary St. Aubin, Lisa, and 
Lisa’s sister, Theda Barre Baron ’81.

Erin Lynch ’87 was presented with the World Educator Award by 
the World Affairs Council in November. Erin, who teaches at 
Nathan Hale High School in Seattle, was recognized as an 
outstanding educator for her significant contributions to interna-
tional understanding in the classroom and the global studies 
curriculum she has developed and shared with educators through-
out Washington state. The World Affairs Council originated in 
Seattle in 1951, and continues to provide professional and social 
connections for people who share a passion for world affairs.

1990s 
Anne Evans Kramer ’97 and 
her husband, Anton, welcomed 
Andrew Michael Kramer on 
Sept 2, 2010. Andrew joins 
older siblings Monica (7) 
and Jack (4). Anne is campus 
minister at Kennedy Catholic 
High School in Burien, WA. 
Caption: New family member, 
Andrew, joins Monica and Jack 
Kramer.
Julie Wade ’97 received the 
Colgate University Press book 
award for her first collection 
of lyric essays, titled Wishbone: A Memoir in Fractures, completed 
in 2009 and published in 2010. Since graduation from HNA, 
Julie completed BA’s in English and Psychology from Pacific 
Lutheran University; an MA in English from Western Washington 
University, and an MFA in Poetry from University of Pittsburgh. 

New member, Andrew, joins Monica 
and Jack Kramer.

Marie Beasley Simonds ’99 with 
son, Jackson.
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Caitlin Goodrich ’04 and her fiancé, Adam Guerra, are 
counting down the days until their wedding in April 2011. They 
plan “to eat, drink, and be married” in Houston, TX.
Laura Foster ’06 graduated cum laude with distinction in 
Chemical Engineering from the University of Washington in 
June 2010. She is now working as a Production Engineer for 
Dow Chemical Company in Midland, MI.
Sonnet Gaertner ’06 graduated from Georgetown University 
in spring 2010 with a degree in International Health after 
completing a required research internship in Ghana. She is now 
working on her MA in International Health at Johns Hopkins 
Bloomberg School of Public Health in Baltimore. Sonnet hopes 
to complete the rest of her degree through volunteer service; her 
nomination to the Peace Corps program has been confirmed. 
She awaits news of her acceptance and deployment to the Peace 
Corps Master’s International program, which would begin in 
summer 2011.  
Lauren Hall ’07, a senior at UCLA, is a member of the women’s 
swimming and diving team. She recently received the first 
UCLA/Muscle Milk Student-Athlete of the Week Award of the 
season and of her career.
Candy Button ’09, a sophomore at Princeton University, was a 
winner of the Shapiro Prize for Academic Excellence, an award 
given to freshmen and sophomores chosen by the University’s 
faculty and administrators. She is a candidate for a BS in 
Engineering and plays on the women’s softball team.

Who’s Studying Abroad
Caroline Read ’08 attends Santa Clara University; she returned 
from studying in Burkina Faso in December 2010.
Bronwyn Rolph ’08 is enrolled at Montana State University and 
is studying at Paul Valery University in Montpellier, France, for 
the year. She is majoring in French and plans to study French 
language, history, and culture firsthand.
Madeline Downes ’08 attends the University of Oregon and will 
be studying in London for the Winter 2011 semester.
Are you studying abroad? Send your news and photos to the 
HNA Alumnae Office at alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

Share your news! Send your personal updates to  
alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

Name ________________________________________________________

Shipping Address _______________________________________________

______________________________________________________________

City __________________________________State _____ ZIP__________

Phone Number _________________________________________________

E-mail ________________________________________________________

Item(s)	 Qty.	 Price	 Total 

“Go Cougars!” Scarf		  $15

Alumnae Scarf		  $15	

	 And $5 per item for shipping and handling

	grand  total

Payment 

h Check (Payable to HNA Alumnae) 
h Credit Card:    h VISA   h MasterCard   h Discover Card 

Number ______________________________________________________

Expiration Date ___________________ 3-digit Security Code ____________

Mail your order to: 
Alumnae Merchandise 
Holy Names Academy 
728 21st Ave. East 
Seattle, WA 98112

Fashionable and Warm – HNA Scarves
Order yours today!
Show your school spirit by sporting gray and maroon in either 
argyle or stripes. The scarves are European imports, 100% acrylic, 
and measure 7” x 59”. The argyle patterned style reads “Holy 
Names Academy” on one side, and “Go Cougars!” on the reverse. 
The striped style reads “Holy Names Academy Alumnae” on both 
sides. The scarves, priced at $15 (includes sales tax), are available 
in the Alumnae Office. They can be ordered by mail or phone 
(Alumnae Office, (206) 720-7804.) Add $5 for shipping and 
handling charges per scarf. 

Left: Candace Stevenson ’09 
and Kelsey McLaughlin ’09 
display the new HNA “Go 
Cougars” scarf.

Right: Alumnae Board 
member, Heidi Safadago 
’00, shows the Holy Names 
Academy Alumnae scarf.
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Class Reunion Planning Begins Here…
For Classes ending in “1” or “6”—2011  
is your reunion year!

Class Reunion Planning meeting
Date & Time: Saturday, January 22, 10 a.m. 
Location: HNA
Call a couple of classmates, organize a reunion planning 
committee, and attend this informal meeting in the parlors at 
HNA. Find out how the Alumnae Office can assist you with your 
plans. You will receive a current class list, mailing labels, and 
basic tips to help you get started. HNA will cover postage for two 
mailings and provide a complimentary continental breakfast and 
school tour for your class. It can be your reunion, or part of your 
reunion weekend!
Let us know if you plan to attend the meeting. Please contact 
Christie Spielman by e-mail at alumnae@holynames-sea.org or  
by phone at (206) 720-7804.

Annual Alumnae Luncheon
Date & Time: Saturday, March 5, 11 a.m. 
Location: Inglewood Golf Club 
Reservations required. 
After every reunion, you say it…when you run into a classmate, 
you say it…AND…when you reflect on your longtime 
friendships, you think it…Let’s go to lunch!
Invitations to this year’s Alumnae Luncheon have been mailed 
to those who have previously attended HNA’s annual gathering 
and to those living in the Greater Seattle/Eastside area. Alumnae 
living out of the area, or those who did not receive an invitation, 
are welcome to register online at www.holynames-sea.org, to print 
out an invitation form to complete and mail, or to contact the 
Alumnae Office, alumnae@holynames-sea.org or (206) 720-7804. 
Sheila Sifferman Marie ’68 and Jonete Waters Rehmke ’68 are 
Alumnae Board Luncheon co-chairs. Jill Eagle ’02 is coordinating 
the luncheon raffle.

Alumnae Puppet Show
Date & Time: Sunday, April 10, 1 p.m. 
Location: HNA in the Auditorium—Festival Seating
Bring your children, or grandchildren, to see Thistle Theatre’s 
puppet show production of Brother Coyote and Sister Fox.  
This delightful and hilarious adaptation of a Mexican folktale 
finds Brother Coyote and Sister Fox competing for Doña 
Conchita’s plump chickens. It includes trickery, schemes and…
plenty of chickens! 
Thistle Theatre proudly brings together professional puppeteers, 
hand-crafted puppets, artists, and musicians to create unique 
puppet theatre productions for the entire family. This production 

is suitable for children over 3 years; performance time is 45 
minutes. Following the performance, the audience will have an 
opportunity to visit with the puppets and puppeteers. Juice and 
cookies will also be served.
Admission is $7 per child and $10 per adult; reservations can 
be made by mail. Download a printable reservation form from 
the HNA website at www.holynames-sea.org, link to Alumnae. 
Mail the form and payment by check (payable to HNA Alumnae) 
or credit card, to HNA Alumnae Puppet Show, 728 21st Ave 
East, Seattle, WA 98112. Reservations will be checked at the 
door. Tickets will not be mailed. Questions? Contact Christie 
Spielman, alumnae@holynames-sea.org or (206) 720-7804. 
Annie Wickwire Delucchi ’82 is the Alumnae Board Puppet 
Show chair.

HNA Career Day
Recruiting HNA Alumnae

Date & Time: Wednesday, April 13, 2011 during the  
    school day at HNA
You are invited to make a connection with HNA students.  
Come share your professional expertise on Career Day; make a 
presentation for a few class periods about your educational 
choices, professional background, and career path. 
Contact Christie Spielman, alumnae@holynames-sea.org or  
(206) 720-7804, if interested.

50th Year/50PLUS Reunion
Date: Saturday, May 14, 2011 
Location: HNA
Join the Class of 1961 as they celebrate the 50th anniversary of 
their graduation from HNA. The day’s events will include Mass 
in the chapel at 10 a.m. followed by a reception in the parlors for 
all attendees, and then a luncheon, hosted by the HNA Alumnae 
Board, for members of the Class of 1961. All alumnae are invited, 
especially graduating classes celebrating more than 50 years. The 
members of the classes of 1936 (75th year), 1941 (70th year), and 
1946 (65th year) will receive a special invitation to the Mass and 
reception, honoring them as 50PLUS alumnae.
Rosemary O’Grady Easter ’60 and Theresa Davidson Torgesen 
’93 are Alumnae Board 50th Year/50PLUS Reunion chairs.

Updated information about alumnae events is always available on 
the HNA website: www.holynames-sea.org, click Alumnae.
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In Loving Memory
The Holy Names Academy Alumnae Association prayerfully remembers these alumnae and friends of the Academy:

Patricia Lyons Matthiesen ’34 
Mary Powers Julien ’35
Eileen McBride Evans ’37 
Vernelda Leeb Holman ’38 
Mary Alyce Miller ’38
Mary Quinlan Ryan ’39
Betty Woodley Logan ’40
Sheila McBrady LeFebvre ’43
Gloria Romeo LaRussa ’43 
Mary Audrey Kraus Messmer ’44
Kathleen Conroy Duvall ’45 
Erin Harley Herron ’46 
Mary Jo Skoda McMackin ’46 
Margery Gallagher Marilley ’47 
Claire Morin Smith ’47 
Esther McJannet Turnbull ’47
Sister Lillian Anderson, SNJM ’48 
Colleen Jennings Vance ’48 
Patricia Downes Wolpert ’49 
Josephine Curran Devine ’51
Mary Jo Giacobazzi Kilian ’52
Joanne Nicholas Williams ’52 
Anna Sondergeld Rash ’53 
Lois Zander Noonan ’54 
Eurana Wood ’54
Marylee Matlock Foley ’56
Emilie Woog Link ’56
Patricia Atkinson Taylor ’60 
Katherine Robel Braganza ’62 
Betty Scarpello Caplan ’68
Monica MacDonald Torrey ’74
Betsy Arntz ’99 

Margaret “Peg” Beers, mother of Barbara “Bonnie” 
Beers ’72 

Mary J. Berteaux, mother of Jada Berteaux 
Pettigrew ’81

Marie Carter, mother of Bruce Carter, Past HNA 
Trustee; grandmother of Jennifer Carter Hermitage 
’92 and Betsy Carter ’93

Dr. Ray Clark, father of Susan Clark Bourgault 
’63 (deceased), Nancy Clark Petrignani ’66, 
Sally Clark ’68 (deceased), Molly Clark Sloan 
’70, Katie Clark Mirkovich ’72, Po Clark 
Powell ’73, and Patty Clark Ovington ’77; 
brother of Lee Clark Layman ’41, Sr. Ilene 
Clark, SNJM ’43, and Virginia Clark Olson ’44

Bruce Cullerton, son of Ann Lange  
Gerstenberger ’58

Theresa A. Darmody, mother of Emma  
Darmody ’07

Gerald “Jerry” Dexter, husband of Helen  
Gerring Dexter ’57

George G. Flood, husband of Phyllis Young  
Flood ’46

David Flores, father of Jennifer Flores ’08
Rosalie Georgieff, mother of Gabrielle Georgieff 

Gaylord ’65
Hugh G. Goldsmith, father of Jill Goldsmith Routt 

’71, Dorothy M. Goldsmith ’78 (deceased), Nancy 
Goldsmith Suelzle ’80, and Janet Goldsmith 
Cleary ’86; grandfather of Monica Routt Comfort 
’96, Alyson Routt Stachiw ’00, Dorothy Routt ’03, 
Aubrey Goldsmith ’05, and Joanna Suelzle ’05

Wallace E. Habenicht, father of Pamela Habenicht 
Kyle ’63 and Kimberly Habenicht Brown ’71

Hugh A. Hall, father of Deborah Hall Bunker ‘73
Gregory S. Hampton, husband of Kathleen 

DeFreest Hampton ’76
James T. Hillman, husband of Christine DiMartino 

Hillman ’71
H. Dale Hinkson, husband of Kathleen Leahy ’60
Michael J. Hoiseck, Jr., husband of Madeline 

Manca Hoiseck ’60
Lucille T. Kane, mother of Helen Kane Earl ’58
Philip M. Kaufer, husband of Beverly Romano 

Kaufer ’49; brother of Maryhelen Kaufer Sinclair 
’46, Sister Monica Kaufer, RC ’51, Sally Kaufer 
Bosserman ’53, and Theresa Kaufer Mahoney ’55

Loretta Kepler, mother of Claire Illich ’13
Constantino Lazzaretti, father of Linda Lazzaretti 

Monroe ’69
Mary Ellen Lee, mother of Jennifer Lee ’93
Harold P. Logan, husband of Betty Rae Woodley 

Logan ’40
Victor S. Marchi, father of Teresa Marchi Johnson 

’74 and Mary Marchi Lundt ’75
John E. McDevitt, husband of Joanne Shannon 

McDevitt ’55; father of Brigid McDevitt ’83; 
brother of Betty McDevitt Gardner ’42, Ellen 
McDevitt Pringle ’45, and Margie McDevitt ’47

Patrick C. McGinley, father of Christine McGinley 
’95; brother of Maureen McGinley Young ’66

Mary “Merm” McKillop, mother of Maureen 
McKillop Wood ’80, Molly McKillop Crocker ’82, 
Bridget McKillop Moriarty ’83, Beth McKillop 
Ludwig ’85, Sheila McKillop Jacobsen ’86, Katie 
McKillop ’88; grandmother of Kelly Moriarty ’10, 
and Katie Moriarty ’13

Thomas E. Nelson, husband of Mary Medalia 
Nelson ’44

Robert A. Nutt, husband of Patty Ash Nutt ’51
Larry R. O’Leary, father of Kathleen O’Leary ’61
Georgia E. Olson, mother of Julia Weinerth 

Ochsner ’57; great-grandmother of Madeline 
Ochsner ’11

Thomas J. O’Neill, husband of Mary Claire 
O’Brien O’Neill ’54 

Laurena E. Palkowski, mother of Mary Palkowski 
Grady ’80

Elaine M. Perrone, daughter of Teresa Alfieri 
Perrone ’41

Bradford T. Peterson, husband of Karen McDonald 
Peterson ’67

Ren´E Pineda, father of Jennifer Pineda ‘04
Bessie J. Raghianti, mother of Linda Raghianti 

Hughes ’61
Margaret Doonan Read, mother of Mary  

Frances Read ’72, Stephanie Read ’75, and 
Anne Read Andersen ’82; grandmother of Kelsey 
Henderson ’07

Douglas H. Richards, husband of LaJean Sebek 
Richards ’56

Jerome J. Ryan, father of Ellen Ryan Lam ’61
Estafania Lopez Sanchez, mother of Brenda 

Sanchez ’60
Esther P. Schaute, mother of Marianne Schaute ’63
Dorothy M. Sessions, mother of Vicki Sessions ’69
Thomas C. Sifferman, husband of Bette Loggins 

Sifferman ’41; father of Christine Sifferman 
Hauser ’60, Maralee Sifferman Briffett ’66, Sheila 
Sifferman Marie ’68, Teresa Sifferman Harris ’81; 
grandfather of Brigid Sifferman ’99

Leon R. Spadoni, husband of Yvonne Niemitz 
Spadoni ’50

Veronica Olwell Tarrant, daughter of Constance 
Wink Swanson ’51; niece of Sr. Frances Wink, 
SNJM, ’50, and Mary Jo Wink Morrow ’57

Robert B. Tibbs, father of Alisa Tibbs ’85
Rudolph Tronca, husband of Aileen Williams 

Tronca ’42; father of Rudell Tronca Hegnes ’70
Leonard B. Whitlock, husband of Beatrice Perri 

Whitlock ’45
Jeslyn D Winters and Louis T. Winters, parents 

of Karen Winters Murray ’64 and Susan Winters 
Fortin ’66

Katherine E. Zappone, mother of Katherine (Kay) 
Zappone ’72 and Suzanne Zappone Hoover ’74; 
grandmother of Kaitlin Hoover ’06



January 2011
22 	 Saturday
Class Reunion Planning Meeting
10 a.m. at HNA
For classes planning reunions in 2011.

March 2011
5	 Saturday
Alumnae Luncheon
11 a.m.: No-host bar; Noon: Luncheon
Inglewood Golf and Country Club, Kenmore, 
WA; reservations required. Information  
and online reservations available on the 
website: www.holynames-sea.org, link to 
Alumnae Events.

26	 Saturday
CHEER! 2011, HNA’s Annual Dinner  
and Auction
Adventures in Wonderland—An evening of 
curious happenings and nonsense!
At HNA; reservations required. Information 
and online reservations available on the 
website: www.holynames-sea.org.

April 2011
10 	 Sunday
HNA Alumnae Puppet Show
1 p.m., at HNA  
Thistle Theatre performs Brother  
Coyote and Sister Fox. Details at  
www.holynames-sea.org, link to Alumnae 
Events. Festival seating; reservations 
preferred; at-the-door tickets limited.

13 	 Wednesday
Career Day 
Share your career with HNA students.  
Contact alumnae@holynames-sea.org,  
if interested. 

May 2011
14 	 Saturday 
50th Year/50PLUS Reunion
10 a.m. at HNA
Mass in the chapel, followed by a reception 
in the parlors, honoring the Class of 1961. All 
alumnae, especially those celebrating more 
than 50 years since graduation, are welcome.

Circle These Dates on Your Calendar! 
Mark your calendar, call your classmates, and make plans. 

Alumnae Event updates – always available on the HNA website: www.holynames-sea.org/Alumnae/alum_Events.htm 
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Watch for it!
Coming soon to your 

computer screen!
HNA’s website redesign  

www.holynames-sea.org 
will have a new look!
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Alumnae Wine Tasting
Save the Date: Friday, April 15 at HNA

Details available soon.


